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The Northeastern Athletic Department will be following the listed policies for all Varsity Home 
Football Games: 
 

●​ All elementary (k-6) and middle school (7-8) students must be accompanied and 
supervised by an adult at all times.  Unaccompanied elementary and middle school 
students will not be permitted to enter the stadium area.  

●​ Any guest under the age of 18 must be accompanied by an adult unless they are 
students of Northeastern High School or the visiting team’s high school. 

●​ All unaccompanied students in grades 9-12 from Northeastern High School or the 
visiting team’s school must present their student ID to purchase a ticket.  
Students without their ID will be turned away.  Unaccompanied high school 
students from schools other than the schools participating in the contest will not 
be permitted. 

●​ The expectation is that all students watch the game from the stands.  Students will not 
be permitted to gather in groups at the ticket gates and concession areas.  

●​ Spectators should not attempt to bring backpacks or other unnecessary items 
(skateboards, scooters, footballs, chromebooks, etc) to the stadium.  Items of this nature 
will be confiscated and can be picked up after the football game.  The district will not be 
responsible for lost material.  

●​ Any spectator leaving the stadium area during the game will not be permitted back into 
the stadium area.  

●​ Northeastern School District has the right to request identification for any guests in 
question attempting to enter ticketed home sporting events. 

●​ Handicap Parking for Varsity Football games can only be accessed using the High 
School Annex address (198 North Hartman Street Manchester PA 17345) 

●​ Tobacco products, vaping, illegal substances, and alcohol are strictly prohibited on 
District grounds.  

 
Please remind your children that school sporting events are school functions, and students' 
behavioral expectations are the same as when they are in school.  Fighting, profanity, bullying, 
and harassment will not be permitted.  Those joining us at Bobcat Stadium should be there to 
watch the game and to support the football players, cheerleaders, and the Bobcat Marching 
Band.  
 
Thank you for taking these matters seriously, and for partnering with us to provide a safe and 
respectful environment for all members of our school community to learn and spend time 
together.  
 
Respectfully, 
Bryan Stephens 
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